

# 2023 北京房山初一(上)期中

# 英 语

本调研卷共8页,共60分。时长90分钟。考生务必将答案答在答题卡上,在调研卷上作 答无效。调研结束后,将答题卡交回,调研卷自行保存。

### 第一部分

本部分共 27 题,共 40 分。在每题列出的四个选项中,选出最符合题目要求的一项。 一、单项填空(共 6 分,每小题 1 分)

从下面各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

1. — Amy, is the girl your sister?

—Yes. \_\_\_\_\_ name is Linda.

A. MyB. HisC. HerD. Your2. My classmatesvery kind. They often help me.

A. be B. am C. is D. are

3. Mike is short, \_\_\_\_\_ he is good at basketball.

A. so B. and C. for D. but

4. The class begins \_\_\_\_\_\_ 8 o'clock. Don't be late for class.

A. at B. in C. on D. with

5. —Emma, can you dance?

—Yes, I \_\_\_\_\_.

A. may B. must C. can D. need

6. — Lisa, \_\_\_\_\_ is your new English teacher?

—Mr. Smith.

A. where B. who C. what D. how

二、完形填空(共8分,每小题1分)

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

Paul is a teacher. His father is very old and Paul \_7\_ him every week. His father is glad to see him. Now Paul is in the yard with his father.

His father sees a thing in the tree and asks him, "What's that, Paul?"

"It's a <u>8</u>," Paul says.

Then his father asks him again, "What's that, Paul?"

"It's a bird," Paul \_\_9\_ him again.

Later, his father asks him the \_\_10\_\_ question.

Paul gets a little angry and says loudly to his father, "I tell you many times! Why can't you



remember? It's a bird."

Paul's father doesn't \_\_11\_\_ anything. He just goes into the house and a few minutes later, he comes back with an old diary ( $\exists i \exists$ ) in his hand. Then he reads one \_\_12\_\_, "Today my son asks me what's in the tree. I tell him it is a bird. He asks me many times and I tell him many times.

That's because I 13 him!" After that, Paul's face turns red and he feels so 14.

7. A. visits	B. answers	C. calls	D. teaches
8. A. tree	B. thing	C. bird D	. man
9. A. stops	B. asks	C. shows	D. tells
10. A. same	B. new	C. different	D. good
11. A. like	B. say	C. see	D. get
12. A. page	B. letter	C. word D. bo	ok
13. A. thank	B. know	C. love	D. miss
14. A. excited	B. tired	C. happy	D. sorry

三、阅读理解(共26分,每小题2分)

(一)阅读下列学校俱乐部介绍,请根据人物喜好和需求匹配最适合的俱乐部,并将俱乐部 所对应的A、B、C、D选项填在相应位置上。选项中有一项为多余选项。

#### А

School Clubs (俱乐部)

A	В	
The Star Football Club is looking for new	Want to draw well? The Youth Art Club is	
members. You don't need to be tall. If you like	the place for you! We welcome people of all	
football, please join us.	ages. Come and join us!	
C	D	
Want to practice English? Welcome to the	Welcome to the Wind Music Club! Here	
Sunshine English Club! Here you'll meet newyou can learn to sing songs, listen to great mu		
friends from English speaking countries.	and make friends.	

15.

Alice My favorite subject is music. I want to learn to sing songs.

16. \_\_\_\_\_<sup>\*</sup>Tor



I am good at sports. And I want to learn to play football.





I like English. I'd like to make some friends from English speaking countries.

(二)阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择 最佳选项。

В

Tom, Matt, and Lea are playing in the park. "Today is the last day of summer," says Tom. "Tomorrow all of us will go to school."

"The summer went by so fast," Matt says with a groan (叹息). He makes a noise to show he is upset.

"We can't play all day when school starts," says Lea. "But I am still excited. I feel very happy about school this year. It's going to be fun!"

"I am not so sure," Matt says.

"Really?" Lea asks Matt.

"I want to say it softly. I do not want you to hear that I am worried." says Matt.

Tom carefully climbs up the slide. He goes up slowly so he will not fall. Then he slides down fast and smiles at Matt. "It's OK, Matt," Tom says. "I am nervous (紧张的),

too. Second grade will be different. Nothing will be the same. But one thing is for sure. We will always be friends!"

18. Tom, Matt and Lea will \_\_\_\_\_ tomorrow.

- A. go to the park B. go to school
- C. play on the slide D. play all day

19. How does Lea feel about school?

A. Worried. B. Happy.

20. Tom wants to tell his friends that \_\_\_\_\_.

A. school is fun for everyone

B. they will make new friends

C. second grade will be the same

D. they will be friends all the time

С

C. Nervous.

D. Upset.

*April Fools', Mr Todd!* is a good book for children. It tells us a story happening (发生) on April Fools' Day (愚人节).

Mr. Todd is a teacher of Class 3. He's a tall man with short brown hair. He always wears a pair of glasses. And he always wears a white shirt. Now he's in the classroom with his students.





"Who knows what the first day of April is?" Mr. Todd asks.

My birthday!" Judy says quietly, but nobody hears her words . They are all saying "April Fools' Day!"

"And what happens on April Fools' Day?" asks Mr. Todd.

"Funny things!" "Jokes!"

"That's right," Mr. Todd says. "In France and Italy, people call it April Fish Day."

"Does it mean going fishing on that day?" asks Rocky.

"No," says Mr. Todd. "That means you tape (用胶带粘贴) a picture of a fish on somebody's back

(背部), and see how long it takes him or her to find out."

•••

Will Judy's friends remember her birthday? Will Judy be the fool this year?

Do you want to learn more about the story? Go and read the book.

21. April Fools', Mr. Todd! is a \_

A. film B. photo C. book D. game

22. What can we learn from the passage?

A. Judy's birthday is in April.

B. People often go fishing on April Fish Day.

C. Mr. Todd wants Judy to be the fool this year.

D. Judy's classmates want her to have a special birthday.

23. Why does the writer write the passage?

A. To let people read a book.

B. To tell an interesting story.

C. To tell people about a holiday.

D. To let people know about a teacher.

D

Can you imagine (想象) you can fish in your home on a cold winter day? Do you know about a special kind of house ice fishing house? The house is like a large box. It is very clean and warm, so you can fish on the coldest winter days. Staying in such a house, you can do the fishing and even watch TV at the same time.



In North America and North Europe, many people like fishing on the ice in the cold winter. But it's so cold outside and people don't want to go out. That's why people make ice houses. An ice fishing house is on the ice. The ice must be strong enough to carry it. In the house, people can dig holes (凿洞) in the ice and

begin fishing.

People can have a lot of fun in their ice fishing houses. In the houses, there are enough things for everyday use. Some houses even have a bedroom, a kitchen and a bathroom. After fishing, people can cook the fish and enjoy their dinner. How wonderful!

Today, people build ice fishing houses with light materials (材料). The houses are not heavy, so it's easy for people to <u>lift</u> them after fishing. Would you like to fish in an ice fishing house? You will like it!



- 24. People build ice fishing houses because
  - A. they like living on the ice

B. they want to fish in warm houses

- C. they usually move houses in winter
- D. they are good at building special houses

25. What does the word "lift" in Paragraph 4 probably mean in Chinese?

A. 改造 B. 清理 C. 出售 D. 移动

26. What do you know about the ice fishing house from the passage?

A. The house is always small with one room.

B. People can build the house with a large box.

C. People need to find strong ice for the house.

D. The house with some holes is not warm enough.

27. Which of the following would be the best title (标题) for the passage?

A. A Special Kind of House B. Winter Life in Cold Places

C. How to Build an Ice House D. How to Cook Fish in Winter

## 第二部分

本部分共5题,20分。根据题目要求,完成相应任务。

四、阅读表达(第28—30题每题2分,第31题4分,共10分)

阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。

What is your favorite drink? Do you like cola or other soft drinks? If so, be careful! Soft drinks

are not healthy. One soft drink has about 40g of sugar (糖). Too much sugar is bad for your teeth and makes you fat. How about energy drinks (功能性饮料)? Sporty kids like them a lot. But don't drink too much, or you will not sleep well and find it hard to concentrate (集中注意力) in class.

soft drinks

So what can you drink? Here are some cool and healthy drinks.

#### Water

Water? That's right. It is the best drink. Water contains (含有) no sugar or calories (卡路里). It won't give you bad teeth or make you fat. People need to drink eight glasses of water every day.

#### Juice

If you don't like fresh fruits or vegetables, 100% fruit juice might be a good choice. Just don't drink too much about 240 ml every day is fine. Once you open a bottle of fresh juice, drink it quickly or it will go bad.

### Milk

Milk helps you build a healthy body. Milk gives children calcium (钙) they need. It's good for children's bones ( 骨骼) and teeth. How much milk should you drink in a day? According to a report from the United States, people over the age of nine need three cups of milk a day.

28. Are soft drinks healthy?

29. What is the best drink?



30. How much milk should a 13 year old boy drink every day?

31. What is your favourite drink? Is it good for your health? Why or why not?

五、文段表达(10分)

32. 根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 40 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。 所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

假如你是李华,你的英国朋友 Peter 发来邮件想了解你家人的情况。请用英语写一封电子邮件,介绍一下你的家人,包括家人的外貌、喜好和职业等。

提示词语: tall, strong, books, doctor

提示问题: ● What do they look like?

• What do they like?

• What do they do?

Dear Peter,

How is it going? I'm writing to tell you something about my family.

Yours,

Li Hua